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Amanda Peck

Senior Planning Officer

London Borough of Camden 

Town Hall Extension

5th Floor

Argyle Street

London

WC1H 8ND

18 March 2010
Dear Madam,

Ruspini House, 20-24 Parker Street, London, WC2B 5PT – Planning Application

2009/5944/P
Further to your email dated 22nd February 2010 and our subsequent site meeting, I enclose herewith two copies of the plans showing the internal layouts of the 1st,2nd and 3rd Floors at Ruspini House.

The internal layouts remain unchanged under the proposal.

Ruspini House is a residential building comprising six flats, with two flat set out over ground and first floors, two further flats located on the second floor with the remaining two flats set out over third and fourth floors.
The Royal Masonic Trust for Girls and Boys, as a Charity have educational objectives and therefore the Trust choose to let the residential accommodation to students to help fulfil these objectives.

Individual rooms are let to tenants with the benefit of shared kitchen, bathroom and toiler facilities.

In addition to the current occupants, there are currently eleven candidates on the waiting list, seven of whom would like the accommodation immediately if it could be supplied.

The remainder are programmed to be offered accommodation later this year.

A further five people have requested application forms but will not be added to the waiting list until these are returned.

There is a priority basis with beneficiaries of The Trust receiving preference and therefore rank higher up the waiting list as a result.

In 2008 a feasibility study on how to develop Ruspini House was undertaken by the Trust with a view to maximising the number of bedrooms available.
As a result of this, it was decided that alterations to the internal areas to provide smaller communal areas and maximise the number of bedrooms would be the best way forward.
The proposed creation of the additional bedrooms is so that the Trust can continue to meet the objectives.
It should also be pointed out that rents are charged at a level significantly below market rent and The Trust do meet the accommodation fees of a number of beneficiaries.

I trust that this supplies you with the information you require, but should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours faithfully

James Holt

encl

